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60 Gilbey House

38 Jamestown 

Road

London

NW1 7BY

13/11/2017  15:20:122017/5170/P OBJ Mrs J Mitchell We are writing with strong objections to this application.   We had concerns about the 

original application but were prepared to go along with it, since there seemed to be some 

attention to getting the details right.   However, this retrospective application should be 

rejected for a number of reasons including : firstly, the plate glass windows which are 

shameful on a building such as this, especially since it stands ‘proud’ of all the other 

buildings on a prominent corner plot.  The applicant must be forced to adhere to the original 

approved application and install sash windows to match the lower floors.  Secondly : the 

extended height of the chimneys is overkill, and largely a ruse to provide a back wall to what 

has become an oft-used roof terrace.  The applicant must be forced to adhere to the 

original approved application and reduce the height and mass of the chimneys.  Whilst 

writing, we would draw the Planners attention to the fact that this application makes no 

mention of the unapproved French windows on the top floor, which give access to the 

aforementioned roof terrace.   We would strongly urge Camden Planners to insist that these 

doors are removed and replaced with the previously approved sash windows.  We are 

happy to provide the planners with photos of this abuse of the planning system, should you 

wish to see them.
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